Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Paula know and she will edit accordingly.  
Augusta: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Betty Palmer (MMHS), Melody Fitch (FVP), Paula Paladino (MaineHousing), Phil Allen (Preble Street), RJ Pinkham (Bread of Life), Clyde Barr (MaineHousing), Beth Crowe (Family Violence Project), Tricia Plourde (Western maine Homeless Outreach), Allison Gallagher (MaineHousing), Cindy Namer (Maine Housing)
Portland: Vickey Rand (CHOM), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Amy Grommes Pulaski (G/P) 
Lewiston: Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Danielle Keeser from Senator Kings office. 
Bangor: Catherine Sullivan (Hope House), Heidi Bradley (CHCS) Jennifer Weatherby (CHCS), Boyd Kronholm (Bangor Area Homeless Shelter). 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Phone: Donna Kelley (KBH), Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Janice Lara Hewey (Catholic Charities/ PATH), Melanie LaMore Gagnon (Safe Voices), Chris Roberts (HUD), Sheena Curry Shaw House, Kari Bradstreet (Hope & Justice), Tom Michaud (Millbridge Harbor)
Maine 
Continuum of Care

Meeting: Maine CoC
Date:  August 18, 2016 Time: 1pm to 3pm
Location: Tandberg Teleconferencing Sites 


1) Member Introductions
The attending members and guests introduced themselves. 

2) Review of Minutes Phil moves to approve minutes, seconded by Awa. Any discussion. No one opposed. –Approved as submitted. 
3) CoC NOFA- 
a. Review timeline/ Due Dates
Amy provides an overview of the schedule. 
Scott announces that all the applications have been submitted on time. There is one new application and one planning application that have been submitted. The planning application is not scored or ranked.  The new and renewal have been posted in sharefile. The selection committee has access to the scoring tools and the applications for review next week. The full COC application is making progress: Sections 1 & 3 are nearly completed; some additional information is needed for Section 2; and Section 4 will be completed with system level performance data. The full application is due to HUD by Sept 14. 
Question- What is the new application?
Answer - The new application is from MaineHousing. The eligible activities are Rapid Rehousing and Permanently Supportive Housing only. The MaineHousing application is for Rapid Rehousing. 



b. Scoring Template. 
The draft Scoring Template was posted to the MaineHomeless Planning site. Donna Kelley provides a brief overview of changes.
Craig moves to approve the tools. Seconded. Question regarding how much money is being requested? Approximately $8.3million. ARD is approximately $7.9 million. No abstentions. Passes.  


4) Proposed changes to CoC Formula (PPRN) – Public comment period re-opened
Cindy explains that the public comment period is until September 23, 2016. MaineHousing is brining it to the CoCs to see if they want to provide a comment. Clyde Bard a MaineHousing analyst, reviewed each of the formulas and how they would impact the MCOC, PCOC and a combined COC.  There are four different formulas proposed. After this is presented the policy committee may want to review these and discuss it with elected officials. 

PPRN (Proportional Pro-Rata Need): Currently the PPRN is based on a combination of ESG or CDBG grants allocations. The following summarizes how each funding formula will impact each COC.  Clyde provides an overview of the formulas.

Formulas
A:  10% population, 15% poverty 25% affordability gap, 25% rent burden ELI households, 25% rental units. IMPACT: A: 15% increase MCOC, 49% decrease PCOC, 3% decrease combined
B: 25% poverty, 25% affordability gaps, 25% rent burdened ELI Households, 25% rental units. IMPACT: B: 13% increase MCOC, 48% decrease PCOC, 5% decrease combined
C: 25%population, 25%poverty, 50% hybrid. IMPACT C: 15% increase MCOC, 49% decrease PCOC, 8% decrease combined
D: 25% poverty, 25%affordability gap, 50% hybrid. IMPACT D: 2% increase MCOC, 42% decrease PCOC, 16% decrease combined. 
Custom Calculation: 15%poverty, 15% pore=1940 housing, 20% affordability gap 50% hybrid. IMPACT: 40% increase MCOC, 31% decrease PCOC, 16% increase combined. 

There is a also a place to comment to HUD to include language on how CoCs can not loose too much money. 

5) Statewide Homeless Council Update. 
There was no meeting in August. The next meeting is in September. 

6) Federal and State Legislation Update
Policy committee met and are watching the federal updates.
· Unanimously pasted streamline section 8 bill, and combined with streamlined HOPWA bill and were signed into law. 
· Did not come together on THUD budget- slated for Sept or Oct, otherwise it will be a continuing resolution. 
· No movement elsewhere. 
· Several persons from MCOC met with delegation as part of NAEH conference. Many of our local priorities were discussed with delegation staff. Reviewed homeless statistics 2016 data as of July 1 compared to 2015:
· 12% reduction in number of people homeless, 
· 63% decrease in average length of stay, 
· 54% decrease in veteran homeless 2014 to 2016; 
· 67% decrease in single adult long term stayers since 2013; 
· National Housing Trust Fund was allocated- $3.7 million. There was a plan for how to use the funds. So many homeless voices funds weighted in that the plan was changed. You get points for serving homeless the longest. 

7) COC Board Update
Vickey summarizes that we met. We discussed system performance measures and is going to the data committees for each COC. There is no meeting in September, next meeting is October. 

Coordinated Entry continues to move forward. The pilot will be in Bangor. Anywhere you present in the state you will be asked the same questions and directed to the right resources the first time. This is important for our state. 
 
8) Long Term Stayers Update
Each municipality has made progress in lowering the LTS numbers in the shelters. It is affecting our availability of Shelter Plus Care. It is working so well there is less Shelter + Care funds. This has been a key resource. We are also looking at BRAP as a resource, but has a requirement to be on Section 17, which can be a challenge. 

9) Application to USICH re: Ending Veteran Homelessness
Update of where we are in ending Veteran homelessness. It’s a systematic end to Veteran Homelessness to place them into housing in a quick manner- 90 days from when a Veteran appears in a shelter. There are other benchmarks, but this is one. 
He wanted to inform people about the application because the Maine Homeless Vet Action Committee is operating under Coordinated Assessment system. If you encounter a Veteran you can contact any of the Veteran providers (Veterans Inc, Preble Street, etc) and that veteran will be given the VI –SPDAT and will be integrated into appropriate resources. That Vet will be responded to within 3-4 business days. They will have a case manager meeting within a week (7 business days). There is a by-name Veteran lists, which has been building since November. There is 220 names on the list. 100 or so are literally homeless. Coordinated Assessment has been about a month so it is still working out the kinks- please give us some feedback. 

Question: Where do female Veterans go? Answer: They get placed in housing and given housing resources similar to all other veterans. There is no special housing for women. 
Phil to contact Danielle Keeser from Senator Kings office, RE: Veterans & Homelessness

Application Process: Phil describes the process necessary to apply for USICH funding. It’s a long time frame so it’s better to start the process sooner than later. It will become more competitive if we wait because there is a goal of ending Veteran Homelessness by the end of 2016. We have received technical assistance from HUD which may put us in a good spot. 

Phil discusses certain aspects of the application where he will need support or buy- in from the full CoC and sustainability fo the effort. He will bring the full application to the CoC Leadership committee for review and approval. One of the benchmarks is to house a veteran within 90 days. We will look to work with landlords across the state to help meet this need. 
If you need a letter from the federal delegation, contact Danielle Keeser from Senator Kings office.

10) Any other business
None.
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